
DRYDEN ATHLETIC BOOSTERS MINUTES 

 

 

 

MEETING DETAILS 
Call to Order — 7:36 p.m. 
 
Members Present: President Nathan Spencer*, Vice President Charlene Stofcheck*, Treasurer Sandy Biggs*, 
Secretary Laurie Hickmott*, Deanna DeVlaminck*, Loraine Brinker*, Mary Finnigan*, Kevin Shute, Lisa 
Prusakiewicz, Paulette Wright 
(*Voting Members) 
 

I. Secretary’s Report 

a. Approval of Last Meeting Minutes – October 4th, 2023. Motion by Sandy Biggs, 2nd by Loraine Brinker. All 

in favor. 

b. Communication – None.  

II. Treasurer’s Report     

a. Monthly Financial Report for October. Total cash available as of 10/15/23=$27,030.54.  Estimated cash 

available after upcoming expenses=$23,542.80. Total includes $4,175.57 of designated Band funds from 

donation. Balance of Athletic Boosters funds in account=$19,367.23. Motion for Approval of Financial 

Report by Laurie Hickmott, 2nd Deanna DeVlaminck. All in favor.  

III. Athletic Director’s Report – Thank you to the volunteers that helped at the XC league meet & invitational. 

• Many thanks to all the concessions workers/volunteers during the fall sports season. 

• Thank you to Nathan Spencer for attending the basketball parents meeting as a Booster 

representative.  

• Boys basketball hosting Paul Grondin Tourney December 21-22. Basketball team to handle 

concessions as Mary Finnigan is not available.  

IV. Committee Reports 

a. Social Media (website/Facebook)-Hall – No report at this time.  

b. Spirit Wear-Finnigan – No report at this time. 

c. Banner Ads-DeVlaminck – Received two banner ad renewals. Reminders emails sent to other 

companies.  

-- Masters Auto stated that a check was sent at the end of September. The school did receive a check but 

it said “yearbook” in the memo line. Deanna DeVlaminck to follow up with accounting dept.  

-- Pauls Collision was sold. New company would like to order a new sign with new graphic/logo.  

-- Farmers Insurance to renew, however, he would like his sign moved closer to the entrance of the field. 

Members agreed it was fine to move it.  

d. Concessions-Finnigan – Mary Finnigan updated sign-up genius with winter sport dates.  

e. Golf Outing-P. Abromaitis/Leija –Still waiting on final hole sponsors money and expenses. Nathan 

Spencer to contact Paul Abromaitis.  

f. Grants-Spencer –Nothing to report.  

DATE: Wednesday October 25th, 2023 

TIME: 7:30 p.m. 

      LOCATION: Zoom 



V. Old Business  

a. Baseball purchases – Tarps/windscreen were received. They are in boxes in the bus garage. Former 

coach was supposed to inspect them when received. Unsure if he did before he left.  

VI. New Business 

a. Fundraising Committee  – Nathan Spencer proposed idea for new structure of Booster meetings. Every 

other month, Boosters would meet as a whole. The in-between months could just be committee meetings. 

Looking for concerns/questions/ideas. Unsure about changing the by-laws.  

b. Call to Action – Need to attend winter sports parents meeting. Nathan Spencer attended basketball 

meeting and had 5 people sign up. Charlene Stofcheck to discuss a football banquet.  

VII. Open Discussion 

      -- Kevin Shute has scheduled Bowling fundraiser for November 17 at 7:30 at Hideaway Lanes. $20/person for 3 

games. Also have raffles, 50/50, strike ball. Need to get word out: website, Facebook pages, Red & Black, send email 

blast.  

      

 

Adjournment—8:08p.m.       

 

Next meeting November 15, 2023 

 

Booster Voting Members (As of October 25, 2023) 

Paul Abromaitis    Loraine Brinker  Deanna DeVlaminck 
Stacey Abromaitis    Mary Finnigan  Lori Hall  
Sandy Biggs    Laurie Hickmott  John DelCampo 
Nathan Spencer   Charlene Stofcheck   
 
To be a voting member an individual must attend 3 meetings and work 2 events OR attend 5 meetings within the last 12 months 


